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m DEPARTMENT OF
LABOR AND INDUSTRY
November 27, 2017

The Honorable Mark Dayton Senator Jeremy Miller, Chair
Governor Jobs and Economic Growth Finance and
Policy Committee

Representative Kurt Daudt, Chair Representative Pat Garofalo, Chair

Legislative Coordinating Commission Job Growth and Energy Affordability Policy
and Finance Committee

Representative Joe Hoppe, Chair Paul Marinac

Commerce and Regulatory Reform Revisor of Statutes

Committee

Subject: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules, as Required by
Minnesota Statutes, Section 14.05, Subdivision 5.

Dear Governor Dayton, Senator, Representatives, and Revisor Marinac:

Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subd. 5, directs the Minnesota Department of Labor and
Industry to report to you by December 1 of each year whether any of its rules are obsolete,
unnecessary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules.

This year the Department is not reporting any rules as obsolete, unnecessary or duplicative.
Last year the Department identified the following rules as obsolete:

e Minnesota Rules, Chapter 5228, Workers’ Compensation; Fraud Unit (the entire
chapter): These rules have been transferred to the Minnesota Department of Commerce.

e Minnesota Rules, Chapter 5226, Elevator Permit and Fee Requirement (the entire
chapter): This chapter was repealed by 2017 Minnesota Laws, chapter 68, article 1,
section 27.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

7 -7 / ;

Wendy Willson Legge, Chief General Counsel
Office of General Counsel

Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry
Phone: (651) 284-5126

Fax: (651) 284-5725

E-mail: wendy.w.legge@state.mn.us
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